
  

October 2022                                                               The Trindle Trumpeter                                                                        Page 1 

Friends in Christ, 
 
    A new programmatic year is off and running. The Sunday School Wing was once again filled with the 

sounds of excited youth and children attending their classes. This year they noticed some changes from the 

moment they stepped foot into the Sunday School hallway. Over the past month, with the help of a number of 

volunteers, we have cleaned out a lot of the clutter, updated rooms, added a new Sunday School class, brought 

in some new furniture, and put new decorations on the walls and even the floors. If you haven’t had a chance to 

look down the hallway yet, take a moment to do so. 

 

    I want to take a moment to thank the many volunteers who spent time rejuvenating those spaces. I would 

also like to thank the Church Council for investing some funds into the updates and improving the area for our 

youth and children. 

 

    When we think about Sunday School and faith formation, we tend to think only about those involved in the 

children and youth ministries. However, I want to encourage everyone to make faith formation a part of their 

regular practice. Making time to learn more about God, about the scriptures, and about your faith is an essential 

part of the life of a Christian.  

 

    If you are interested in helping with Christian Education opportunities, please let Leanne or me know and we 

will get you connected. If you would like to participate in one of the adult Sunday School options, simply come 

and take part. Sunday School happens every Sunday at 9:15am, and there are two adult classes. In the Young at 

Heart Room, the class studies the lectionary readings for the day. It is a great way to make a connection 

between Sunday School and the readings that are used in worship for the morning. The second option is in the 

Crossroads room. This class discusses current event in the news from a faith and biblical perspective. 

 

    No matter your age, there is a place in Sunday School for you. Make the most of your time here on a Sunday 

morning and keep growing in your faith life. If you are trying to find the right way for you to participate, 

contact me and we can talk about how to best connect you with a growing faith life. 

 
   Peace, 

 

 
 
       

 Trindle Spring Lutheran Church                                        October 2022 
 Mechanicsburg, PA 

MISSION STATEMENT- Claimed by God in baptism; Fed by Christ in worship; Led by the Spirit in love for    
                                                    one another and the world. 

 

The October 2022 Newsletter is dedicated to the Glory of God and in thanksgiving for 

 family and friends at Trindle Spring Lutheran Church, by Shirley Kimmel. 



  

October 2022                                                               The Trindle Trumpeter                                                                        Page 2 

Offering through Vanco On-Line 
 

Follow these easy steps:  
This is a convenient and helpful way to keep your regular  

offering coming in to help the approved budget. 
 

1.Visit the church website at: 
www.trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

2. Click on the Donate Now button; 
 

3. Click on the Login/Create Profile 
button; 
 

4. Follow the onscreen instructions to login or create (for 
your first time) an online profile and to schedule your 
recurring or one-time contributions to the listed funds. 
 

5. For any questions, or for a demonstration of how to 
set your account up online, call Cheryl at the 
church office - 717-766-7091 Opt. 1. 

 

OUR TRINDLE QUILTERS  MEET   
THURSDAYS @ 9AM  

 

Join us in the education wing every 

Thursday. Everyone is welcome to join 

in on the fun. If you can pin, cut, piece, 

or sew there is something for you to 

do. Contact Lynda Farner if you have any questions.  

 

   TSLC Halloween Float  
Tuesday, October 11, 2022, 7pm 

 
This year the theme for the Trindle Spring Lutheran 

Church float is “Minions.”  If you are interested in being 

a part of the float building, we will gather at the church at 

10am on Monday, October 10th, to put the float 

together. (Lunch will be provided!)  
 

We are again collecting candy to help with this 

year's float. You can place your donated candy in the 

"tootsie roll" bin in the narthex.  
          

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church 
Income & Expense Report (Operating Fund) 

January-August 2022 
 

 Income                              
        Offering                                                    277,602 
         Misc. Income                                            1,352 
(ie:Thrivent Choice, Community Aid,                        
Building Use, Donations, etc.)  

   Total Income                               278,954 
    

 Expense 
      Ministry to Others 
          Outreach Ministry                                 27,002 

          Evangelism                                                658 

          Parish Life                                             (4,927)  

Ministry within Our Congregation 

        Christian Education                                 5,674 

         Fellowship                                                  1,051 

         Keeping Our Church Safe                           - 

         Stewardship                                                 - 

         Worship & Music                                     4,419 

         Youth & Family Ministry                         1,043     

Administration 

        Archives                              - 

        Property (building maintenance)                   62,764 

        Office Management (administration)          11,446 

        Salary/Support                                       140,580 

        Vision of Ministry                                      3,251         

                                                                     _______ 

        Total Expense                                      252,961      

     

        Net Income                                             25,993 

Finance Committee Members 
 

As Committees of the congregation continue to 

prepare their budgets for our annual meeting in 
November (20th), the Finance Committee is 

meeting to begin their part of that process. If you 

are interested in serving on the Finance 

Committee or have questions about serving in 
that capacity, please contact Bruce Seagrist by 

email at bseagrist@verizon.net. 

Next meeting: 
September 27th 

@ 7pm 
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     NEW HOPE MINISTRIES FOOD COLLECTION   
 

Turkeys and your Giant Turkey gift receipts, canned 

chicken, tuna or beef stew, canned fruit and fruit cups, 

canned vegetables, peanut butter. See the website for up 

to date lists for our Mechanicsburg Center. 

                                  www.nhm-pa.org 
                                                              

                                Food & Gifts collection total: 
 

                  SEPTEMBER Food collection total - 96lbs. 

                                                                       

There are grocery carts and also shopping bags 

hanging on a coat rack with a grocery list in both entry 

ways of church to help you remember to bring in your 

donations. Thank you for your faithful giving! 

 TSLC COMMUNITY AID  
 Please drop off all clothing items in-person at the store 

(4833 Carlisle Pike, Mechanicsburg, PA) Be sure to give 

them Trindle Spring’s Partner # 10139, for credit (.06 

cents a pound). We receive a quarterly check which 

benefits Outreach ministries.  

Do you enjoy working directly or indirectly with      

Children and Youth? We have many positions that 

need to be filled to assist us in providing our current 

programs. See Page 15 for more info.  

Thank you,  

Deb Sterling, KYCS  

Cell: (717) 648-4299                            

ZUMBA  

*Every Monday at 6pm and every 

Wednesday at 10am! 
*Check the church calendar for any dates  

Lisa will not be here. 

Contact Lisa Lynch, Zumba instructor, for 

more information.   
                   lisaloveszumba2@gmail.com 

COMMUNION ELEMENTS & DVD’S/CD’S OF 
SERVICES AVAILABLE 

 
Communion elements are available in the church office for 

those still communing at home. You can either pick up or 

we will drop off. Gluten-free is available. 
 

DVD’s and CD’s are available of the 10:30 a.m. service. 

Contact the church office to have one 

delivered to you every week with a bulletin. 

 

 

   
   TSLC SENIORS LUNCHEON 

     OCTOBER 17TH, AT 11:30 AM, 
AT CRACKER BARREL  
OFF OF ROUTE 15,  
MECHANICSBURG  

Nominations Needed! 
 

The nominating committee will start meeting soon for 

nominations for our annual meeting. If you have an 

interest in serving on council, and/or serving as a voting 

member at Synod Assembly, or if you have someone you 

would like to nominate, please contact the church office. 

(717-766-7091) 

   ***COMMITTEE CHAIRS*** 
NOTE: ANNUAL REPORTS ARE DUE 

INTO THE CHURCH OFFICE, IN 
WORD FORMAT PLEASE,                                       

BY FRIDAY, OCTOBER 28TH. 

 

TSLC Cemetery Questions?- Email the Cemetery Association 
at: Cemetery@trindlespringlutheran.org 

TURN YOUR 

CLOCKS BACK ONE 

HOUR, 

SATURDAY NIGHT, 

NOVEMBER 5TH 

2023 CONGREGATIONAL RETREAT 
KICK-OFF MEETING~ 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 6TH AT  
7:00 P.M. IN THE CONFERENCE 

ROOM – See Charlie Bender for any Q’s. 
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TSLC COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS SEPTEMBER 13, 2022  
 
 

Historical Building & Property Task Force is working on a presentation of options to be shared at the TSLC 

Annual Congregational Meeting in November (20th). 

Pastor Aaron is reviewing options to have the painting removed from the old building. 

By Laws approved to be shared with the congregation and agenda topic for the TSLC Annual Congregational 

Meeting in November. 

Church Steeple – Property is reviewing options regarding the water leaks around the church steeple to remove, 

repair or modify. 

New Members were received in worship service on August 28th.  Vickie Kraus, Teresa Craig, John Stover and 

Kyra Weaver. 

New Church Logo – A new church logo with a few options are under review 

 
COUNCIL MEMBERS:  
Deby Lefin, President dlefin@comcast.net  

Mark Eppley, Vice President m.eppley@m-dtrucksales.com 

Jan Ingraham, Secretary janingraham@gmail.com  

Stef Eichelberger stef.eichelberger@gmail.com  

Deb Sterling dsterling56@msn.com  

Bill Book bookpine@outlook.com  

Joy Grant joygrant89@aol.com  

Cindy Duck clduckie@gmail.com 

Linda Glantz lglantz1971@gmail.com  

Ron Yerkes rwy100@hotmail.com 

Kristin Cleaver Kristin.cleaver@gmail.com 

Marty Baim bonboncoki@aol.com 

 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS WHO JOINED ON SUNDAY, AUGUST 28TH. 

 

                                                

               

          

Teresa Craig, Vickie Kraus, John Stover & Kyra Weaver 

PARISH NEWS 

mailto:dlefin@comcast.net
mailto:janingraham@gmail.com
mailto:stef.eichelberger@gmail.com
mailto:bookpine@outlook.com
mailto:joygrant89@aol.com
mailto:clduckie@gmail.com
mailto:rwy100@hotmail.com
mailto:Kristin.cleaver@gmail.com
mailto:bonboncoki@aol.com
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FROM OUR MUSIC DIRECTOR 

TSLC ORCHESTRA IS PREPPING FOR CHRISTMAS! 
 

      Calling all instrumentalists! It is that time of year again where we gather to use our musical gifts to help 

proclaim our Savior's Birth!  The TSLC Orchestra will be providing prelude music before the Festival Worship 

Service at 8pm on Christmas Eve. We will rehearse 4-5 times from mid-November to Christmas, and these 

rehearsals will be planned according to players availability. 

   

       For those of you who have played with us in the past - watch your emails in mid-October for information 

about music distribution, etc. For those of you who have never played with us but would like to give it a try, 

please shoot Music Director Danielle Erdley an email at danierdley@gmail.com so she can add you to the list! 

We welcome players of all abilities - from elementary school students just starting out to music majors to adults 

who only pick up their horns to play each Christmas - WE WANT YOU! If you have any questions, please don't 

hesitate to contact Danielle Erdley.  

 
 

JOYFUL NOISE CHOIR SINGING IN OCTOBER 
 

     All TSLC members ages 5-Grade 5 are welcomed and encouraged to take part in our Joyful Noise Choir. This 

choir sings several times throughout the year, rehearsing for just 2-3 weeks before they sing in worship. The 

choir will be singing for the first time this year on Sunday, October 23, 2022, at the 10:30am worship service. 

We will rehearse in the choir room on Sunday, October 9th, and Sunday, October 16th, immediately following 

10:30am worship service. We hope all our youth will join us to make a joyful noise! Contact Danielle Erdley 

with any questions. 

 

"MUSIC AT THE SPRING" CONCERT SERIES KICKS OFF  
OCTOBER 23RD - NEW DATE  

 
      After a lot of dreaming and more than a few bumps along the way, we are thrilled to announce that as an 

extension of our music ministry and outreach to the community, we will begin hosting a concert series entitled 

"Music at the Spring." On Sunday afternoons 3-4 times throughout the year, we will host musical ensembles for 

a concert, open to the public and free of charge. (A free will offering for the continuation of the concert series 

will be taken.)  

 

     Our first concert will take place on Sunday, October 23, 2022, at 4pm in the 

Sanctuary. Please note the UPDATE change in date from what was advertised in the 

September Newsletter.  It will feature local performers "Dynamic Duo," Tyler Canonico and 

Daniel Forty. Their performance will include duets for organ/piano, four-hand piano, and     

four-hand and feet organ!  

 

     This first concert will also serve as a Dedication Concert for the new organ and 

baby grand piano in the Sanctuary. We hope you will all join us for an afternoon of 

beautiful music! And be on watch for announcements about future "Music at the Spring" 

concerts!     

 

mailto:danierdley@gmail.com
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FROM OUR DIRECTOR OF FAITH FORMATION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are excited to invite our Trindle Spring family to the Ordination of Word and Service 

Ministry for Leanne on Saturday, October 29
th

 at 1:30 p.m. The service will be held at 

Trinity Lutheran in Camp Hill, but we will be hosting a reception here at Trindle Spring 

afterwards! Folks are welcome to attend either-or both-of these events. A sign-up sheet 

for the reception will be available on the bulletin board. Leanne is looking forward to 

celebrating this very special day with all of you! Desserts will be provided by Trindle 

Spring members. There will be a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board by the church 

office for this as well. 

Menu: 
Hot Chicken Salad   Swedish Meatballs  Dino Bites! Crab  Spinach Dip 

Cheesy Zucchini Quiche Bites (made in a mini muffin pan) 

Potato Rolls  Terranetti's  Dinner Rolls 

Assorted Dipping Crackers  Cheese Tray Veggie Tray  Fruit Tray 

Potato Chips Pickles  Olives 

 

Christmas Glow Punch (fruit punch with sherbet and ginger ale) 

Water /Iced Tea /Lemonade /Coffee 

           CONFIRMATION ORIENTATION:  

We will have our first Confirmation meeting on 
Sunday, October 2nd,from 3-5 pm, with an 
orientation/overview of the program. Parents, 
please plan on attending with your 
Confirmation student. Confirmation will meet 
on the following Sundays from 3-5 pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

MIDDLE AND HIGH SCHOOLERS, mark your 

calendars now for November 4th-6th, and get ready 

for the 2022 Harrisburg Area Mega Retreat!! Join 

your friends from Confirmation Camp at this 

awesome retreat built just for you!! More details will 

be forthcoming. 
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PARISH NEWS 

                          GIANT GROCERY STORE CARDS  

“$CASH FOR CAUSES$”  BENEFITS OUR YOUTH! 
Giant Cards are available in $25, $50, and $100 denominations; checks made out to 

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church and cash are accepted. 

TSLC earns 5% of every Giant store card purchased and you still earn your gas/reward 

points! You can use your purchased card yourself at the Giant!  
 

>>>>>>For example, we get $5 FREE MONEY on a $100 purchased card by you!<<<<<< 

 Blessing of the Animals service– for our animal friends that are family. 

Animals are an amazing part of God’s creation, and pets are an important part of our lives. Trindle Spring is 

hosting a “Blessing of the Animals” service on Sunday, October 9, 2022, at 2:00 p.m. (Less than 1/2 hr.)  

Bring your pet(s) or a picture of your pet(s) and meet in the East Wing Parking Lot. 

The service will be moved to the Fellowship Hall if it rains. 
 

This year if you would like to make a donation, bring along cans of cat and/or dog 

food, dry food, any pet supplies, your old towels for donation to: 

Helen O. Krause Animal Foundation, Inc., located in Dillsburg. 

https://www.helenkrause.org/ 
 

                  HOKAFI is a non-profit, no kill shelter providing housing & care for stray, abandoned and abused dogs & cats.  

     ADVENT 2022 DEVOTIONAL 

THEME: “All Earth is Hopeful!”  
 

The members of  our congregation will 

again create an Advent Devotional 

booklet this year. This year’s theme is 

“All Earth is Hopeful!” We will need 

28 writers.   

If  you are willing to write a short 

devotion (250 words or less), please 

sign up on the bulletin board by the 

church office. A member of  our 

committee will give or send you a 

template including additional 

information. Romans 12:12 

Thank you. 

-Linda Yohn 

-Michele Thompson   

 
 
 
 
 

• Thank you for sharing your faith, hope, love, and 

blessings with us throughout the year.  

• Thank you for your prayers, support, and faithful Godly 

guidance.  

• Thank you for challenging and encouraging us to be the 

Christians God has called us to be. 

 
 

May we, with God’s help, enrich you as you have enriched 

us! 

                  

        Your Trindle Spring Church Family 
 

 



  

October 2022                                                               The Trindle Trumpeter                                                                        Page 8 

 

 

PARISH NEWS 

OUTREACH  
    ADVENT PROJECT 2022 

 

This year, Advent donations will be given to 

the Beacon Clinic for Health and Hope. This 

Clinic – similar in mission to the Health 

Ministries of Christ Lutheran Church that 

we’ve donated to in the past – works to provide 

high quality, culturally competent, free, faith-

based primary healthcare to uninsured and 

underserved adults in the Greater Harrisburg 

Area. 
 

     The Outreach Ministry Committee asks that, 

as we approach the season of Advent, you will 

prayerfully consider supporting this year’s 

Advent Project, the Beacon Clinic. Look for 

more information in the November 

newsletter. Thanks for your support! 

    

  MEALS & TRANSPORTATION    
    MINISTRY AT TSLC 

 

We are in need of expanding our volunteer 

group for this ministry, so if you are 

interested in helping others by cooking a 

meal and delivering it, or giving someone a 

ride to church or to a doctor’s appointment, 

please contact Diane Boone at: 

proudmama823@comcast.net or 

717-432-8152.  

 

   MARK YOUR CALENDARS -  IT’S THAT 
TIME OF THE YEAR AGAIN... 

 
      YES, CHRISTMAS WREATHS !!! 

 
 We will begin selling Christmas Wreaths   

          Starting Sunday,  
        Oct. 9th  - ending Oct. 30th 

      Pick up will be  
Sunday, Nov 27, 2022 

     Check out our table in the narthex for more 
information. (Deb & Chuck Sterling) 

See order form on page 14. Price TBA 
 

COORDINATORS FOR - 
• Acolytes: Jan Ingraham (ANYONE CAN ACOLYTE! No 

robe needed.) 

• Altar Guild: Joanna McIntyre 

• Communion Assistants: Bonnie Distad 

• Greeters: Pat Beaver 

• Ushers: Myra Badorf 8am & Stephen Vogelsong   

                      10:30 am 

• Worship Readers: Barb Kline  

SEE THE SIGN-UP LINKS ON OUR WEB PAGE   

www.trindlespringlutheran.org 

Please continue to pay by check or cash for your 
Altar Flowers, Newsletter, & Bulletin 

sponsorships. 

Please place all sponsorship forms and payment 
in the Parish Administrator’s mailbox by the 

church office, not in the offering plates.  

Thank you. 

mailto:proudmama823@comcast.net
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PARISH NEWS 

 

 

   TSLC All Men’s Breakfast  
 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 8, 2022, 7:30 A.M. 
 

Join us for breakfast at the  
Middlesex Diner   

1803 Harrisburg Pike, Carlisle, 
All men of the congregation (all ages) are 
invited to attend for food and fellowship. 

 
 There is a sign-up sheet outside of the church 

office on the board.  
 

This has always been a well-attended         
group – plan now!! 

 

       Any questions, contact Steve Vogelsong 

   SECOND SATURDAY COMMUNITY MEAL 
 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 8, 2022   
4:00 PM - 6:00 PM 

 
 FREE MEAL FOR OUR CHURCH & COMMUNITY  

IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL 
 

YOU ARE INVITED! BRING YOUR NEIGHBOR! 
 
 

MENU:    
  

Choice of Sausage Sandwich (Country Style, Sweet Italian 
or Smoked) 

    Au Gratin Potatoes 
    Schnitzel Beans (with bacon/onions/tomatoes) 

    Apple Crisp 
Assorted Desserts 
Coffee, Tea, Water  

 
 
 
  
 

                                                                    OCTOBER 2022 BIRTHDAYS 
 

         Gordon Rider             Harold Coover       Mike Snyder                 Darin Brevig 
         Mekayla Reinfeld               Jim Duck       Larry Kohler                 Sue Menser    
         Sheldon Rodgers                Gerald Forry                      Martin McCartney, III              Denise Yohn     
         Keri Finkenbinder              Bob Macgregor                    Sandy Fertenbaugh                  Mona Fahnestock                 
         Raymond Boyer                 Eugene McCartney              Wendy Ricedorf                        Greg Schank 
         Cody Eppley             Austin Orwan       Belva Garman                          Camden Myers                    
         Kathy Weaver             Kristy Giordano                   Bobby Phillips                          Theresa Brennan                 
         Scott Grigor             Mary Zook                           Ryan Jones                                Ned Detter                               
         Scott Eppley                       Bruce Seagrist       Charlie Bender                         Raymond Boyer  
         Lee Rodgers             Steven Westby       Kaycee Glantz                          Sara Frankenfield    
         Scott Liebel            Margot Krum       Marlin Yohn                             Amanda Ebbert    
         Kathy Bowers                    Sherry Stoner                   Alex Strawser    Michael Phillips                          

 
                                        Pick one or two people on this list, to call and wish them Happy Birthday!- Pastor Aaron 
                                                          (See their phone number in the church directory.)               
                       

*Any names in bold are on the Homebound List.*                
                                                             
      

(Note: There are two Raymond Boyers)  
 
 

                                             
                                               
     
 

We do not publish member birthday “days” 

for confidentiality reasons. However, if you 

would like to send a card and want to know a 

birthday “day” for a member, contact the 

church office. 
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     FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE UPCOMING EVENTS SAVE -THE- DATES! 
Mark your calendars/phone calendars now for fun fellowship events 

• October 16th - Fall Hike and Hot dog Roast 3:00 pm (Laurel Lake) 

• November 27th – Advent Event 
• Christmas Caroling (tentative) – December 
• Book Swap - New activity for January 2023 
 

• Note: The Winery no longer has live bands after Labor Day. Will schedule a trip there next summer. (2023) 

 

 

From the Fellowship Committee 

                 

CHURCH PICNIC FUN! 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2022 

 
      

FALL HIKE & HOT DOG ROAST 
 
 

The Fellowship Committee will be sponsoring a Fall Hike and Hog Dog Roast at Laurel Lake on Sunday, 

October 16th. The Hike will begin at 3:00 at the Lake.  For those not interested in the hike, but eager to spend a 

beautiful autumn afternoon outside, you may just come and socialize while the hot dogs are cooked!  After the 

hike, we will welcome in the fall season with a hot dog roast and smores for dessert. All food will be provided, 

you just need to come and have fun!  A sign-up sheet is posted on the bulletin board outside the office.      

Deadline for signing up is Sunday, October 9th.   
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  Join The Shawl Ministry on October 9th, in the church lounge at 3:00 PM. 
  

Fall has arrived, schedules change with the colors, we enjoy the cooler weather and think of the upcoming 

holidays. God has blessed us with so many things to be thankful for each day.  As you think of all of these things, 

we ask you to take a moment to pray for all those have received TSLC prayer gifts this past month: 

                                                             Katie Kimmel 

                                                             Melissa Reformato  

                                                             Aubree Zambotti  

                                                             Elizabeth Zambotti  

                                                             Maggie Petrohovich  

                                                             Marshall Petrohovich  

                                                             Stella Johnson  

                                                             Katya Johnson  
 

 The committee invites you to join us at our next meeting on October 9th in the church lounge at 3:00 PM.  

As always, we fellowship and work on our individual shawl projects. Often people come to help to make plarn for 

sleeping mats or decorate bags we use to deliver prayer gifts. This month we are also preparing to package 

Christmas ornaments that we send each year to the families of fallen soldiers. If you can help with any of these 

activities or you just want to come and visit, we will welcome you. 
 

 If you know of anyone - congregation member, family member, or friend, who would like to receive a 

prayer gift from Trindle Spring, please contact the church office, fill out a form found in the narthex or give the 

information to a committee member. Stop one of us after church and we can let you choose the one that you 

would like us to send or deliver. (You may also deliver it.) 
 

 You are an integral part of our ministry as we reach out to share God’s love and comfort. Thank you for 

your support of this ministry. 
 

“Let the pleasure of  the Lord be on us. O, Lord, give strength to the work of our hands.”  Psalm 90:17    

         
COMPLETE & PLACE IN THE MINISTRY MAILBOX (LOCATED BY THE CHURCH 
OFFICE.) 

             The Shawl Ministry 
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Hello Church Family, 

 

 I hope this October Newsletter finds everyone doing well. It’s still warm as I write this, but soon leaves will be 

changing and falling, some people will be drinking their Pumpkin Spice Mocha Latte Iced Cappuccino, (sorry, I drink strong 

dark black coffee), plus days and nights should be getting cooler. Remember when driving those leaf piles along the road may 

contain more then leaves. Kids love playing in leaf piles so as you drive by be vigilant, watch for children playing in the 

leaves. Be careful because when it rains the leaves on the road can cause slippery conditions, causing almost icy type 

conditions, affecting your vehicle’s braking, accelerating and steering.  Let’s be careful. I don’t want to meet you by accident, 

meaning your accident. EMS humor, it doesn’t always translate well to those not in Emergency Services.  

 

Throughout the past several months, the Safety and Security Team along with Property Committee have been busy. The 

exterior locks have been re-keyed, due to the large number of keys distributed that were unaccounted for. The Kitchen and 

Choir Room exterior doors have been added to the Brivo Access System. There have been additional outside lights added to 

dark areas around the Kitchen/Choir entrance.  

 

On the exterior of the building, you will see numbers over the entrances. These are to help direct First Responders to the 

closest entrance in the event there is an emergency.   

 

You will notice signs indicating East and West Wings on exterior building walls, as well as signs indicating the Office 

location. Some of the Entrances that were on the access system have been upgraded that both doors now unlock using the 

Brivo Cards or App, so there is no need to use the hex keys to dog down the push bars. The mounting of auxiliary locks for the 

Youth Education Wing has been completed as well.   

 

If anyone is in need of church building access, please contact Chuck Sterling or me, Dennis Stoner, to be issued your Brivo 

Credentials, either proximity card or cell phone app. 

 

If you have any additional questions regarding any other safety or security issue(s), please feel free to call or email me.    

 

                                                                                                        Stay Safe! 

 

        Dennis Stoner 

 

        Safety and Security Team Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SURVEY 
 

The Safety and Security Team would like to know how many members would be interested in 
CPR, AED, and Stop the Bleed training. Denise Yohn is the Trainer for the American Heart 
Association CPR, AED Training. Dennis Stoner is the Trainer for the Stop the Bleed Training. If 
you have any interest in doing the training or any questions, please feel free to call or email Dennis 
Stoner. 
         

SAFETY & SECURITY 
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OUTREACH COMMITTEE 

FRIENDS OVER FENCES MINISTRY-LETTER WRITING 
TO SOMEONE INCARCERATED. 

 

Do you know someone who enjoys getting a card or a note on a rainy day, at a lonely time, 

or when they are feeling really down? Can you imagine the smile on their face when they realize that 

someone cares and is reaching out to connect with them, showing that God’s love can come in an envelope?    “Lord, when 

did we see you…in prison and not minister to you?” Matthew 25:44 
 

Friends Over Fences is a local organization that reaches out to inmates and ex-offenders to help bring God’s 

message of love and forgiveness to them while they are in prison, and to help them successfully re-enter society with the 

emotional support and material things that they need to become successful after their release from prison.  
 

Please consider joining this much-needed outreach ministry. Drop the completed form in the Outreach Mailbox 

OR email the below information to John Langel (Pen Pal Coor.) at: john@friendsoverfences.org. 

 
NAME_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS_____________________________________________________________________ 
   
                  ___________________________________________________________________ 
 
EMAIL ADDRESS_______________________________________________________________ 
 
PHONE NUMBER_______________________________ YOUR CHURCH AFFILIATION ________________________ 
 

                  YOUR INFORMATION WILL NOT BE SHARED WITH ANYONE EXCEPT THE 
PEN PAL COORDINATOR WHO WILL GIVE YOU A NAME OR NAMES TO CHOOSE 
FROM. INMATES ARE VETTED FIRST BY THE PENPAL COORDINATOR.                                        
           Please let our Outreach committee know if you sign up to be a Pen Pal. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

2022 MECHANICSBURG/WEST SHORE  

CROP WALK SUNDAY, OCTOBER 23, 2022 
Memorial Park, 1 Memorial Park Drive, Mechanicsburg PA 17055  

(Park in gravel lot at the end of N. Washington St) 

 
Any questions, contact Cindy Duck. 
 
1:00PM  Check-In or Register 
1:30PM  Team Pictures 
1:50PM  Kick-Off 
2:00PM  5K and 1.5-Mile Fun Run/Walk 
• Gift Bags for all participants!   
• Live DJ.   
• Appearances by Rascal (Senators’ Mascot) & the MASH Wildcat!     
• Leashed dogs welcome to "woof against hunger" as well. 
 
100% of donations feed the hungry through the exceptional work of New Hope Ministries, 
Mechanicsburg Area Meals on Wheels and the global relief efforts of Church World Service.  
 
REGISTER as an individual/team OR SPONSOR a walker on-line in advance or on day of event: 
https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2022/event/mechanicsburgpa 

https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2022/event/mechanicsburgpa
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Christmas Wreath Sale - 2022 
 

 
 
 
Taking orders up to Sunday, October 30th.  Pick- up date is Sunday, November 27, 2022            
 For your convenience you can place your order by:       
       

• Email - dsterling56@msn.com  
• Call - Deb Sterling at 717-648-4299 
• Mail the order form to Deb Sterling 258 Ridge Hill Rd, Mechanicsburg, Pa 17050 
• See our table in the narthex  

_____________________________________________________________________________ 
  
                           Order Form:        Christmas Wreath Sale 2022 
   
                      Wreath Standard Door size       $TBA        
    Cemetery Stand                        $TBA 
  (When we find out the prices, we will let you know. Then you can complete this form.) 
 
                      Name:___________________________________________________ 
                      Phone:___________________________________________________ 
                      Wreath:  Quantity:_________             Total Amount  $_____________ 
                      Cemetery Stand Quantity:_________ Total Amount $_____________ 
                                              Grand Total $_______________ 
 
Make checks payable and mail payments to Deb Sterling, 258 Ridge Hill Rd, Mechanicsburg, Pa 

17050, or drop off payment and form at the Church Office. 
                                

                                      All funds raised are used for the National Youth Gathering.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

                CHRISTMAS BLESSING EXPRESS FOR NEW HOPE MINISTRIES!  
  

Outreach Committee will be placing a Christmas “Giving” Tree in the narthex with suggested 

items to be donated to families in need this holiday season. If you are able to donate this year, 

please choose an ornament from the tree and return “unwrapped” item (with ornament 

attached) to bins placed by the tree. Dates yet to be determined, as of the October 

newsletter going to print.  
 

Food baskets are also requested to provide a Christmas Dinner. Any of the following items would be greatly 

appreciated: ham, turkey, vegetables, gravy, potatoes, canned fruit, cranberry sauce, pie filling, pie crust, and boxed 

stuffing. Please place refrigerated items in kitchen refrigerator/freezer marked “New Hope Christmas” ~Dates to be 

determined as of the October newsletter going to print.  

 

               Thank you for your generosity and love to our neighbors in need!   
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TO ALL APPROVED ADULTS OF TSLC: 
 

Anyone who has updated their PA  Approved Adult clearances during 2020, 2021 or will be 
updating it in 2022:  

 
Please make sure that you supply a copy of your updated clearances for your file here at TSLC.   

To renew your clearances online go to: 
 

 Pennsylvania State Police Criminal Record Check -  https://epatch.state.pa.us 
 Pennsylvania Child Abuse History Certification – www.compass.state.pa.us/cwis 

 
Please contact Deb Sterling at dsterling56@msn.com  

with any questions that you have. 

 

HOW TO BECOME AN APPROVED ADULT: JUST 6 EASY STEPS 
 

1. Be active in the life of the congregation for six (6) months or more. 

2. Read and review the Child Protection Policy for TSLC. 

3. Complete the Approved Adult Application form. (This form is located at the KYCS bulletin 

board in in the Education wing hallway) 

4. Obtain or to get present copies of valid background certifications:  

       The Pennsylvania State Police Criminal Record Check Website information                    

                                                         https://epatch.state.pa.us 

       The Pennsylvania Child Abuse History Certification  www.compass.state.pa.us/cwis 

5. Put your completed Application form and certifications in the white KYCS mailbox outside 

the church office.   

     Your application will be reviewed and processed. 

6. As the last step in the process, a meeting with Pastor Aaron will be conducted. 

 

We are looking forward to being back together with some exciting new programs, BUT we need 

your help to support these events.  

 

>>>Please prayerfully consider becoming an Approved Adult to be able to work with our children at TSLC!<<< 
 

KEEPING OUR CHILDREN SAFE~ KYCS 

http://www.compass.state.pa.us/cwis
mailto:dsterling56@msn.com
https://epatch.state.pa.us
http://www.compass.state.pa.us/cwis
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Joy Grant recently attended and was an Event 

Leader for the Armitage Ladies Gold 

Association, “Tee Off Against Breast Cancer” 

Four-Person Scramble on September 13th. 

 

See the Certificate of Appreciation, located on 

the bulletin board by the church office, received 

from the Armitage Ladies Golf Association. 

 

If you would like to join the Association for this 

worthy cause, contact Joy Grant. 

Dear Church Family, 

 

On August 14th, we had the honor of being recognized 

before the church service for our 50th wedding 

anniversary. 

 

We received a very special wooden cross created by 

Lawrence Rider. It is beautiful and will be a constant 

reminder of our commitment to each other, the 

blessings from our Lord, and the support of our church 

family. 

 

We are so grateful. Thank you! 

 

Fondly, 

 

Lee and Linda Yohn 

Thank you Notes 

1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 

Rejoice always, pray continually, give 
thanks in all circumstances; for this is 

God’s will for you in Christ Jesus. 

Thank You Family Promise Volunteers! 
 

The Family Promise Leadership Team would like to 
thank ALL of our Family Promise volunteers who served 
during our recent host week in August. This week came 
during a time when many people are fitting in last 
minute summer excursions and vacations.  Many of 
you continue to provide consistent volunteer support 
and for that we are so thankful!  All volunteers have 
been flexible, understanding, and committed to making 
our guests feel welcome. We could not offer this 
crucial ministry to our community without you - thank 
you for being God's hands and feet 
through the work of Family Promise! 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
 

2 
Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am 
Sunday School  9:15 am 
Large Group Sunday 
School for Frolic-5th 
Grade in FH 
Elementary Youth Lunch & 
Activity FH 11:45 am 
Confirmation Class 3-5pm 
 

3 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Zumba 6:00pm 
Fellowship Hall 

4 
 
Fellowship 
Committee 7pm 
 
 

5 
Zumba Gold 
10:00 am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
 
 
 
 

Worship 7:00 pm 

6 
Trindle Quilters 
9:00 am 
 
 
 
 
 
Chancel Choir 
7:30pm 

7 8 
Men’s Breakfast    
7:30 am        
Middlesex Diner 
 
 

SECOND SATURDAY  
COMMUNITY MEAL 
4:00-6:00pm 
In Fellowship Hall & 
Take Out Available 

9 *Fall Hike deadline to sign up. 

Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am 
Sunday School  9:15 am 
Usher Training 11:30 am 
Acolyte Training 11:30 am 
Joyful Noise reh. 11:30 am 
Wreath sales start 
Pet Blessing 2pm 
The Prayer Shawl Ministry 
3pm Lounge 
Middle-High w/ Dinner 
5pm-7:30pm (No parents) 

10 Columbus Day 
    (Office open) 
 
Float Decorating 
10am with lunch 
     “Minions” 
  Fellowship Hall 
 
 
 
NO Zumba  today. 

11 
Parish Life 
CV Shriners 3pm 
 
Mechanicsburg 
Parade Theme 
“Minions” 7pm 
 
Church Council 
moved to 10/17 

12 
Zumba Gold  
10:00 am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
 
 
Worship 7:00 pm 
 
 
 
 

13 
Trindle Quilters  
9:00 am 
 
 
 
 
Chancel Choir 
7:30pm 
 
 
 

14 
 

15 

 

16 

Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am 
Sunday School 9:15 am 
Joyful Noise reh. 11:30 am 
Fall Hike and Hotdog 
Roast 3pm (See the sign- 
up sheet on the bulletin 
board by the church 
office. Deadline 10/9*) 

17 
Seniors Luncheon 
11:30 a.m.  
Cracker Barrel 
Newsletter Article 
Deadline for Nov. 
 

Zumba 6:00pm 
Fellowship Hall 
Church Council 7pm 

18 
KYCS meets 6pm 
 
Property 
Committee 7pm 
 
Worship & Music 
7pm 

19 
 

Zumba Gold  
10:00 am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
Worship 7:00 pm 
 
 

20 
Trindle Quilters 
9:00 am 
 
 
Chancel Choir 
7:30pm 

21 
 

22 
 

23 
Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am 
Sunday School 9:15 am  
Worship 10:30 am 
Joyful Noise sings at 
10:30 am  

CROP WALK 1pm Mech. 

“Music at the Spring”  
Concert Series, 4pm 
With Organ & Baby Grand 
Piano dedication 

24 
Zumba 6:00 pm 
Fellowship Hall 
 
 
 
 
 

25 
 
Outreach 
Committee 7pm 

26 
Zumba Gold  
10:00 am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
 
Worship 7:00 pm 

27 
Trindle Quilters 
9:00 am 
 
Newsletter 
Assembly 
9:00 am 
 
Chancel Choir 
7:30pm 

28 
Committee 
Chairs, your 
ANNUAL  
CONG. 
REPORTS ARE 
DUE into the 
Church Office 
TODAY! 
Word format 
please. 

29 
Leanne Elliott 
Ordination, Trinity 
Camp Hill 1:30pm, 
then reception at 
TSLC    
 
Wear RED 
Tomorrow!!! 

30 Reformation Sunday 

Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am  
Sunday School 9:15 am  
New Hope Food Blessing  
 
Wreath sales end 
 

31 
Zumba 6:00 pm 
Fellowship Hall 
 
Safety & Security 
7pm 

  **Heads Up** 
Our Annual All 
Congregational 
Meeting is 
scheduled for 
Sunday, 
November 20th 
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November 2022 Newsletter  
article deadline is: 

 

Monday, October 17, 2022 
 
 

Assembly Date: 
Thursday, October 27, 2022 

    9:00 a.m. in the Y.A.H. Room 
 

Contact Information: 
 
 

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church 

14 State Road 

Mechanicsburg, PA 17050 
          

Pastor Aaron Erdley, Lead Pastor  

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt.2) 

Email: pastoraaron@trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

  

Director of Faith Formation, Visitation 

Leanne Elliott 

Email: leanne@trindlespringlutheran.org 

Phone: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 3) 
 

Music Department 
 

Danielle Erdley, Director of Music 

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 4) 

Email: danierdley@gmail.com  
 

Ann Kopacko, Organist 

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 5) 

Email: akopacko@verizon.net 
 

                                                                                    

                             Church Office 
 

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 

9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.  
 

Cheryl Guinther, Parish Administrator  

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt.1) 

Email: office@trindlespringlutheran.org 

Website: www.trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

Go to our website for: 

 Sponsorships for:  

      Altar Flowers/ Bulletin/ Newsletter 
 

 Sign-ups for: Acolyte, Communion Asst., 

Greeter, Worship Reader 
 

 Sign up for online Giving through Vanco 
 

 

https://www.trindlespringlutheran.org/online-

giving.html 

LOWER SUSQUEHANNA SYNOD NEWS 

See the on-line newsletter W.E. News of the LSS on the 

LSS website: http://www.lss-elca.org/ and click on WE 

NEWS at the bottom of the page to sign up or to view past 

issues. 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA 

To find out more about what they are 

doing and how you can join, go to: 

www.lss-elca.org/congregations/ 

women-of-the-elca/ 

 
 

              
          OUR CHANNEL: WILLIAMTRINDLE 
           https://www.youtube.com/channel/   
           UCRh9GIcyJJg7BVb1UnERaTA 

 

 https://www.trindlespringlutheran.org/ 
 calendar--news.html 

Please contact the Parish 
        Administrator if you have    
       any changes/updates to your: 
 

         Mailing Address 

         Cell/Home Phone Number (s) 

         Life Events 

         Children going to college (Address!) 

         Adult children information! 

         Births/ Baptism requests/ Other 

 

 

                                   https://www.instagram.com/trindle_spring/ 

 https://www.facebook.com/

           Contact Information 
900 S. Arlington Avenue 

Suite 251B 
Harrisburg PA17109 
Phone:773-380-1700 

Email:LAMPa@lutheranadvocacypa.org 

mailto:LAMPa@lutheranadvocacypa.org

